
 
 

March 21st, 2024 
Mission Statement 
St. Peter Lutheran School assists parents with raising their children in the training and instruction of the 
Lord (Ephesians 6:1-4), providing academic excellence using God’s Word (I Corinthians 10:31), and 
sharing the Gospel of Christ with the world (Matthew 28:19). 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Would You Like to Meet Jesus?  
Being into the Word as a family is priceless.  Together, you share with each other God’s Word as the Law 
points out sin and the Gospel presents the Savior.  One way to do this is by having a devotion which 
shares passages from Scripture and offers meaning and application to the participants.  Today’s 
devotion for you to consider having with your children talks about ‘meeting’ Jesus.  How can that be 
done today even if He is not physically here and how will it be done in the future?  The devotion can be 
found at FAMILY DEVOTION.  It is based off of John 12:20-33 and has everything you need from the 
words to read or a recording to listen to and even different leveled questions you can ask your child to 
help create discussion. 
 
Stepping Stones Early Child Learning Center 
St. Peter voters called our very own Mrs. Lindsay Voeltner to be the director of the new Early Learning 
Center being built.  Please keep her and her family in your prayers as she deliberates the two calls God 
has placed before her.  “He has saved us and called us with a holy calling, not because of our own works, 
but by His own purpose and by the grace He granted us in Christ Jesus before time eternal.” (II Timothy 
1:9) 
 

Lunch Prices and Tuition: 4th and final Tuition payments are due on Monday, March 25th. Lunch 

prices for 4th quarter are: K-8 lunch $164.00, Milk $18.45 total=$186.90 per student. 4K lunch $68.00. 

Reminder lunch price per day is: 4K-8 $4.00.  Milk per day is .45 cents. Thank you for the timely 

payments.  

Grades K-4 will be putting on the play "Goin' Buggy on April 4th.  The first showing will be the dress 

rehearsal at 10:30am and the evening performance will be at 6:30pm on April 4th.  Both performances 

will be in the school gymnasium. 

 
 
 
 

Church Singing: 

Sunday, April 7th  Grades 1-4  10:30am @ Immanuel Waupaca 
Sunday, April 14th  Jr. Bells   10:30am 
Sunday, April 21st   Grades 5-8  8:00am 
Sunday, April 28th  Grades 4K-K  8:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 
 

 

 
 

https://wels.net/family-devotion/fd20240322/


You’re Invited  
St. Peter’s Youth 5th-12th Grade 

Immanuel Lutheran of Waupaca Youth Group would like to invite you to join us for 
bowling 

and a church service at The CORE.   
 

Sunday, April 7th  
We will bowl 2 games 2pm - 3:30pm and then head to a  

church service at The CORE, 4PM.   
Your bowling and shoe rental will be paid for.  Please bring your own money to order snacks 

and drinks. 
 

Please contact Mark and Jenny Hartwig by Thursday, April 4th.  We will be carpooling from 
Waupaca and can help set up rides for St. Peter’s as well.   

Please RSVP to j24hartwig@gmail.com 
 

10th Frame Address 
618 W Wisconsin Ave, Appleton, WI 54911-4301 

 

The CORE Address 
820 W. College Ave, Suite #1 

Appleton, WI 54914 
 

RECYCLE Science and Art Fair 
Your Child is invited to participate in this year’s Science and Art Fair on Thursday, April 4th 2024. Which 
takes place at the same time as Open House/Play night. Projects should be brought in by 8am, Thursday, 
April 4th to be judged. This year your focus is anything recycling. Calling all artists to create a masterpiece 
and all scientist to design an experiment. Parents and/or students please sign up in the office if you 
would like to participate. Your child can receive extra credit in science class if they participate. 
  
Grades K-8 are encouraged to work with their family, work individually or in groups of 2-3. This project is 
to be completed at home not in the classroom. Poster boards will be available in the school office to 
purchase for $1. A Science Project Hints and Tips sheet will be attached to guide you with your 
project.  If you are doing an Art project you do not need a poster board, but be sure to put your name 
and grade on your project. I’m also looking for volunteers the day of April 4th to help judge and set-up 
projects. Any questions please call/text Michelle Boelter 715-412-0653 or JoAnn Pankow 920-249-0252. 
 
Fun Ideas for Science with the Recycling 

1. Build Your own DIY solar oven: How long it takes to cook different foods (melting s’mores, cook 
pizza, frying an egg)? 

2. Plastic Bottle Greenhouse: Make your very own mini greenhouse using different size plastic 
bottles. Which bottle grows the biggest plants? 

3. Composting using different recyclable materials like milk Cartoon, plastic bottles, paper cups? 
Which container is the best environment for composting? 

4. Make a homemade balance from recyclable materials: Compare the mass of different objects. 
5. Paper plate marble maze: Which design gets the marble through the fastest? Fun and 

incorporating the concepts of push, pull, force and gravity. 
Fun Ideas for Art with Recycling 

1. Plastic Egg Carton Craft (pirate ship, Flower garden) 
2. Bottle cap (refrigerator magnets, bottle cap necklaces) 
3. Melting Crayons 
4. Carboard Bird Feeder 
5. Recycled Milk Jug Watering Can Craft 

 

mailto:j24hartwig@gmail.com


 

Mr. Miller’s Classes 
Grades 5-6 Catechism will finish up our study on the Third Article before moving on to Baptism.  Grade 8 
Math is learning that a dilation can be either an enlargement or reduction.  Grades 3-4 Art had the 
‘pleasure’ of painting with liquid glue and salt and water colors. 
 
4K News: This week in 4K we talked about The Empty Tomb, and used some of the Resurrection Eggs to 
help tell Jesus' Journey to the Cross.  We used our water color paints to paint an egg and we made a 
cross and a butterfly using other paints.  We started a new story in reading, Peter and the Wolf. We 
talked about more and less and did a comprehension page for our story. Our letter was U, and we made 
a unicorn and an umbrella.  
 
Kindergarten News: NEXT WEEK THURSDAY is the deadline for the reading calendars. I have a couple of 
students who are very close and a couple that I will give grace to if they read every day until that 
morning. They may be 1 or 2 days off of the goal but I would like to see everyone get the ticket for the 
Timber Rattlers game! Keep up the good work! 
 
2nd Grade News: 2nd Grade is back in business after Spring Break! We are learning about the types of 
government in social studies and how to identify patterns in math. For science class, we are 
investigating different sizes of rock particles and what special names they have. Finally, we are working 
extra hard on our spring play, "Goin' Buggy!" We can't wait for everyone to see our performance on 
April 4th!  
 

3rd & 4th Grade News: The play is coming up! Please have your childs costume stuff together and 

brought in next week so we can make sure we have it before the play. If you would like to work on songs 

with your child for the play you can look up Goin' Buggy on youtube and they are on there.  

 

Athletics 

1. Dear Parents and Students, 
The morning of Monday, March 25th, I will be running the quarter grade check. This is for the 
students that will be participating in track and field, and softball for the spring. Students 
cannot have any classes having a final grade as an F or 2 classes as a D. I am sending this 
notice out to have everyone aware when it is happening and allow students and teachers 
time to complete the work.  
 
God’s Blessings, 
Mrs. Scheithauer 
 

2. If you still have fall or winter sports uniforms please return them to Mrs. Scheithauer. 
 
3. I am hoping to get a couple more softball players so if your 6th-8th grade student is 
interested please let me know. 
 
4. At Open House there will be a table with the old soccer uniforms. If anyone would like 
one they may take one. I just ask that you could donate a couple dollars if possible for 
them. Also limit 1 per person please.  
 
 

 



 

 

Important Dates: 

  
 
4th Quarter Tuition Due- March 25th  
 
No School- March 29th and April 1st  

All Students: Please have your child wear their flock t-shirts on Wednesday, April 3rd. 
 
Open House, K-4 Musical and Science & Art Fair- April 4th the doors will open at 5:30 pm with the 
musical, “Goin Buggy”, starting at 6:30 pm in the gym. 
 

Check your Email for Summer School, Girls Basketball Camp and Hunter Safety class 
opportunities. 
 
Students in grades K-4:  On April 4th you will need to bring to school your clothes to change 
into for your costume.  We are doing the performance two times that day. 
 
 
Upcoming FVL events: 

 Discover FVL - On April 10, 7th graders will move around the school 
experiencing some of the different classrooms, teachers, and topics FVL 
offers. 
 
 

 Future Freshman Night - 8th grade parents and students are invited to campus 
on April 29. Attendees will be able to hear from different experts on “need to 
know” topics for incoming freshmen. 

 

http://email.fvlhsorg.myenotice.com/c/eJwUzkGOwyAMAMDXwK0RUALlwGEv-UZlOXaCxIYI3GSfv-oHRoPtEEB5lzU7461Nes2RAJLRlG00aY7ezVbv2XO0MSU2NBsGdGg9R07sMDmcedUlh5mCeYUXPCGYt2VY0b8CGeVNbQh1b0OmXyhV17yLnEM9f5RblFvu-574qvuYWt-UW_gjn04Pbn80lFvWMrBd1B98Vf0FyrF9yzb4aJPuechJQl15M8560wbTQaIlH00KFwQp7XgP6ldB-g8AAP__MmJPAg
http://email.fvlhsorg.myenotice.com/c/eJw0zzGOwyAQQNHTQGdrIIDtgmIbXyOa4MEgEYhgEu_xVym2_cWXXmiVMfA9H16DUWqTh18IcQNJXi2w2cVoq2Tyq43qgZZgiQRWHxSdeagNIR43E5yR2TtLDla34g0d3FXEI5jVEQgDpQUsqQ2en5iLLD4xv4a4_Qi9C71f1zXHT0ljbv0Ueo9vfneaYvulIfS-cprOPv3XTiM9sU41n4nld5jr-SUoZxa1ye4Hv4ipCwPjVS46ca7Ekn1tnGMOyLnV-6D-yYH-AgAA__9DxVTD

